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Dear Acting Captain Altorfer: 
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 81.2 that have 
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package 
and information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as 
follows: 
Recommendation 81.2:  The SFPD should publish annual statistics on the demographics of 
applicants for each stage of the hiring process. 
Response to Recommendation 81.2:  
SFPD publishes on its website annual statistics on the demographics (race and gender) of its 
applicants. SFPD publishes demographics of applicants at each stage of the hiring process, 
including the application submission phase, the written test, the physical ability test (PAT), the 
oral interview, the backgrounds investigation phase, and the candidates who enter the Police 
Academy (that is, candidates who pass the background investigation phase). 
The City of San Francisco’s Department of Human Resources (DHR) provides SFPD data for the 
stages of the hiring process that it oversees (application submission phase, the written test, the 
PAT, the oral interview) and SFPD maintains data on the remaining phases and on the Police 
Academy. The SFPD’s Staffing and Deployment Unit uploads the data it receives from DHR or 
internally into a dashboard, which allows it to prepare graphs showing the demographics at 
each stage of the hiring process. 
In addition to preparing and publishing graphs showing the annual statistics on the 
demographics (race and gender) of its applicants at each phase of the hiring process, SFPD also 
holds quarterly meetings with members of the Staff Services Division (the Recruitment Unit, the 
Backgrounds Unit, and the Staffing and Deployment Unit), the Training Division (the Academy), 
and DHR. The parties discuss the demographic data and identify ways to address any disparities 
observed in the data. 
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation.  While SFPD has substantially complied with this 
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recommendation, the California Department of Justice recommends that SFPD also publish race 
and gender demographics at each stage of the hiring process as a percentage of the total 
number of applicants at each stage. For example, SFPD provides the passage rate for the PAT 
and the oral interview for each race and gender. In addition to these statistics, the California 
Department of Justice recommends that SFPD provide the percentage of the total number of 
applicants who passed the PAT and oral interview phases that are of each race and gender. SFPD 
already does this for the statistics on the background investigation phase. This will help the 
Department and the public track where in the hiring process any particular race, identity, or 
gender faces challenges in passing. 
  
Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further.  Thank you. 
  
Tanya 
 
 
Tanya S. Koshy 
Deputy Attorney General 
Civil Rights Enforcement Section 
California Department of Justice 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100 
Oakland, CA  94612 
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